
Summary of Bill:





Assembly Bill (AB) 417 authorizes the Department of Regulation and Licensing to recognize a second pathway to licensure for foreign trained veterinary medical school graduates.





Under current law, the Veterinary Examining Board in the Department of Regulation and Licensing may issue a veterinary license to an applicant who passes an examination, pays a fee, and is either a graduate of a veterinary college approved by the Board or has successfully completed the Educational Commission for Foreign Veterinary Graduates (ECFVG) certification program of the American Veterinary Medical Association.





AB 417 allows the Board to also issue an initial veterinary license to those veterinary medical school graduates who have successfully completed the Program for the Assessment of Veterinary Education Equivalence (PAVE) offered by the American Association of Veterinary State Boards.





Fiscal Effect:





A fiscal estimate was not required for AB 417.





Supporters Message:





There is no significant difference between the ECFVG and the PAVE programs.  Both are an adequate measure of an applicant’s ability to practice competent veterinary medicine in Wisconsin.


Acceptance of PAVE credentials will improve access to veterinary care in Wisconsin, by increasing the pool of eligible candidates for licensure.


Access to high quality veterinary care is vital to Wisconsin’s agriculture industry.  There is currently a shortage of large animal veterinarians in the state.  Acceptance of PAVE program credentials may provide some help in alleviating this shortfall.


28 other states – including Minnesota, Iowa and Illinois – accept PAVE program credentials as meeting the education component of their licensure requirements.





Opponents Message:


None apparent.





Key Supporters:





Representative Amy Sue Vruwink (author); Senator Randy Hopper; Wisconsin Department of Regulation & Licensing.





Key Opponents:





No one testified or registered against AB 417, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:





On October 20, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Agriculture recommended passage of AB 417 on a vote of 11-0. [A. Ott, Nerison, Murtha, Tauchen, and Brooks voted Aye.]





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Erin Ruby; Office of Rep. Al Ott (6-5831)
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